STRATHAM 300TH COMMITTEE
Minutes

January 14, 2011

Members in Attendance: Jeff Hyland, Chair, Liz Chisholm, John Dold, Cathy Kenny, Pat Sapienza, Flossie Wiggin, Peter Wiggin, Susan Canada

Visitors:  Vicki Avery, Stratham Fair Committee

1.  The meeting was called to order at 7:10.

2.  The minutes of the Nov. 15, 2010 meeting were reviewed and approved.

3.  Vicki Avery spoke to the group about a proposal to have a “Welcome Center” tent at the Fair, showcasing displays about the history of the Fair and the Town.  Her  committee is hoping that the Heritage Comm., Historical Society and the 300th Comm. will participate.  Other regional fairs have similar displays.  The members of the 300th Committee agreed to take part in this project.  More information will follow.

4.  Treasurer’s Update:  Cathy reported that there is $950. in the Treasury.

5.  300th Logo Competition Update:  Entries were received from 30 Stratham Memorial School students and from John Hazekamp.  The committee looked over the entries. It was decided that a subcommittee (Jeff, Liz and Cathy) would consider the submissions.
6.  Town History Update:  Two submissions were received.  The deadline was moved to April 1, 2010.  Peter and Flossie will review the proposals received.  

7.  Timeline Update:  There was a discussion about forming a Parade Committee and also seeking a prime sponsor for the Parade.  Peter has offered to put together a Timeline document that each member of the committee can use.

8.  Other Business:  Pat reported that the Heritage Committee has had printed the first three in a series of postcards of noteworthy sites in the Town.  They will be available for sale at the Historical Society and other Town events.

   There was a discussion of looking into the process for having a commemorative postmark made through the Post Office.  This needs to be done about one year prior to the anniversary and should be included in the Timeline.

9.  A motion to adjourn was made by Liz and seconded by Pat at 9:15.  The next meeting will be Monday, February 21, 2011.

NOTE:  The February meeting was subsequently cancelled due to low attendance.  The next meeting will be March 21, 2011.

